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A Great Night Out! By David Ludlam 

Call me Marcus. Some years ago, having
little or no money in my purse, and
nothing to interest me on shore, I
thought I would sail about a little and
see the watery part of the world. 
(Apologies to Herman Melville)

So it was on 20th June that I assembled a motley crew and under the guidance of
Captain Ahab Whitehead, we left the docks at Sowerby Bridge in fine weather and well
stocked in provisions. We made steady progress in an easterly direction and were able
to see the local birdlife.

The crew became restless at the absence
of any lifeboat or lifejackets, so great
efforts were made to placate them with
soothing sea chanties by using the
modern IT navigation apparatus, a little
out of place on such an ancient barge.
The food and drink rations soon checked
the unrest and the nine man crew settled
down.

As planned and after consultation with our maps and recognition of local landmarks, we
were able to pull into the port of Copley for further provisions. Replenished by the
experience of a visit to the Travellers Rest, we bravely set forth to continue our journey
into the unknown. It would be an under statement that we made good speed as our
vessel had some ballast problems and needed some modernisation. Captain
Whitehead, with the assistance of First Officer Crawshaw, was able to turn the vessel 



 

when it was decided to return to port without a visit to the Watermill for further
sustenance. Unknowingly, this turned out to be a wrong decision.

Confronted by a southern twerp with an
ego as large as his barge, avoiding
action had to be taken. Regrettably this
involved reversing into the bank and
damaging the engine, our vessel askew
and touching both banks. Midshipman
Sayers was thrown overboard to pull the
barge round whilst Ahab made good
use of a quant pole. Safely moored,
some fair young maidens who
happened to live nearby came to our
rescue and returned all back to the
start. Many thanks to them and to
Marcus for a Great Night Out.

ED: Unfortunately, no photo of
Midshipman Sayers being “thrown

overboard” and neither is there one
of the “southern twerp”. Anyone

wishing to identify as a “southern
twerp” will obviously be welcome at a

Halifax 41 Club meeting :-).
Fellowship will no doubt be the

priority!

Kingfisher
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Various articles
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Internationally, plus members welfare, plus members

benefits - too much to itemise individually, just read

and enjoy!

Welcome to the July/August Newslettter

Dave

Welcome to the July/August
edition of the newsletter. Here
we are with the Summer
shortly to disappear and move
fully into Autumn. 

41 Club has once again had
another great year with all the
National Events sold out with
only the Caravan and Camping
weekend to go in September.
Full articles on each will be in
the magazine. 

Clubs often take a summer recess, so thank you to
all the clubs who have contributed to this newsletter
and the next magazine. We continue to receive
amazing articles, some of which are amusing, so
please keep sending them in.

I continue to believe that members remain
interested in other club activities, both social and
community projects. So, if your club has held a
successful and different social event or community
project why not share it with all clubs. Who knows,
they may learn from your accomplishments. Why not
share them so all can share in the good times? 



Wynn Parry
National President 2024-
25

Wynn 

Well, it’s been a whirlwind start to my year as your National President. 

So far, I have travelled as far South as Eastbourne, West to Wellington, North to North
Berwick and East to Dereham. (I have also made it into WALES 😊) I am having a fabulous
time meeting old friends and new and enjoying some amazing fellowship along the way.
It is really a fantastic experience being your National President and I thank you for the
opportunity. 

Just to keep you updated on things that are currently happening:

As I announced at the AGM, the review of the Association is well underway, and
we will have some announcements to make shortly. The suggested potential
changes identified may result in the Association needing to hold an EGM in early
December, details will follow, if this is the case.

The membership roadshows have commenced, the first being in Leeds, which
was well received by those attending, with the others currently being advertised.
I encourage you to attend one of these events. 

The XRT initiative is still gaining traction and we are attracting new members and
creating new Clubs which is encouraging. 

Our Vice-President, Jason, is leading the Forward Planning team, with the “Your
Opinion Counts” programme and we do need you help to Adopt, Adapt and
improve our Association so please participate. 

On my travels I have become aware of many items that we all use on a daily basis that
can be used to help out our local charities and I ask that you get involved in some of
these kinds of initiatives. Saving milk bottle tops, crisp packets, wine bottle tops and
blister tablet packs - I am sure there are many more. You’ll be amazed at what your local
groups can use these waste items for. Please contact me for more information, if you
are interested. It may only be a small contribution, but everything helps. 

Charity Ideas

Thanks for your continued support and fellowship, I really look forward to seeing you
during my time as your National President.

YiCF







Jason Thomson
National Vice President 2024-

25

Fellow Members,

Following my last newsletter and as we strive to
continue to improve what is an enriching association
for all, I’m excited to share some key updates and
initiatives designed to enhance our 41 Club
community. My commitment is simple: to work hard
in continuing to build a better association for all our
members, and those that have yet to join, whilst
ensuring we play hard celebrating our shared
experiences and the difference we make. 

WORKING HARD 

As Vice President, my role is to lead the Forward Planning Committee, whose primary
task is to help steer and shape the future of our association for the benefit of us all.
Alongside that, I have been working with Immediate Past President Steve, fellow
councillors and members on the three different workstreams mentioned in previous
communications. Steve will be updating members on what has been accomplished to
date…so I will save you by not 😊.

The main workstream I’m leading on is the National Communications Review which we
have been working hard on and is progressing well… 

41 CLUB COMMUNICATIONS STRATEGY – MEMBER RESEARCH

Last year we undertook the biggest 41 Club Survey ever with 35% of all Clubs replying –
an amazing response which shows how much we all care about our Association, and
we are already taking action as a result of that feedback. 

Whilst the Communications Strategy workstream has already made some significant
strides in agreeing our Communications Strategic Objectives, starting to work through
what messages we need to send out and considering which communications channels
to use, we don’t want to go much further without asking YOU what you think. 

So, we have finalised the questionnaire to be sent out via email to all members asking
for your views on 41 Club now and in the future, as well as how best we can
communicate and engage with YOU the members.



 

Jason Thomson - JT
vicepresident@41club.org

We Value Your Input: New Member Survey Launching - September 1st, 2024! 

Your voice is crucial in shaping the next chapter in the continued future of our
association. On the 1st September, we'll be sending out a member survey to gather
your thoughts and ideas. This is your chance to share what you love, what you'd like to
see more of and how we can improve. Your feedback will directly inform our future
initiatives and ensure that 41Club is a place where everyone feels valued and engaged. 

Let’s Connect: Share Your Ideas

We're eager to hear from you! Please keep an eye out for the survey and feel free to
reach out with any ideas or suggestions. Whether it's through email, our next meeting,
or a casual chat, your input is vital and you can always get in contact with me. 

Together, we can continue to "Work Hard, Play Hard" and create an association that
reflects the best of all of us. Thank you for being a part of this journey, and I look
forward to your valuable contributions.

PLAYING HARD 

For me, my section of the newsletter is there to inform members as to what I have
been doing both strategically and at an operational level. In terms of the social events I
have attended and where that sense of fellowship has been further strengthened,
please see my magazine article.

YiCF 

Affinity Deal - please visit Fred Olsen Website for details





 National Membership Officer  
Peter McBride

http://roadshows.41clubevents.co.uk/


YAP 2024 – TAKING OFF IN MARKET HARBOROUGH

So, if as a Club you get the opportunity
to be involved in the Young
Ambassadors Programme should you
take it? The answer from Market
Harborough 41 Club, Tangent and
Round Table is a resounding “Yes”.

We like to think this photograph demonstrates the flying start to the YAP Tour in Market
Harborough ……. or perhaps it’s a falcon skimming above the crowds at Warwick Castle.

WHY SHOULD YOU GET INVOLVED?

It’s a perfect opportunity to demonstrate to a group of “Young Ambassadors” the Fun
and Fellowship we have all enjoyed over the years as members of the Round Table
Family and long may it continue.

You get the chance to showcase your home environment. Market Harborough is a
delightful market town in Leicestershire and with all the negativity surrounding us
these days we sometimes forget how great a place the UK is – having young visitors
along and showing them the sights makes us remember all the good things.  

It’s a great chance for the Round Table Family to work together and demonstrate the
overall strength of the organisation. We will definitely look back on the YAP Market
Harborough Tour with conversations starting “Do you remember when…..” 

And don’t forget the Quid Pro Quo – we have hosted the children and grandchildren
of 41ers from around the world. Many of you will have children and grandchildren in
the “qualifying age range” (18 to 24). Get them to take advantage of the opportunity
and get them on a trip as a Young Ambassador. 



A few hints and tips… we don’t want to teach people how to suck eggs but here you go. 

Give the Ambassadors information upfront about what they can expect whilst they
are with you, together with emergency contact numbers – it gives them comfort
and helps answer some of the inevitable questions.

Give the Ambassadors opportunities to work as a group.

Don’t have a rigid timetable – give the Ambassadors freedom to explore things they
find interesting at a relaxed pace and let them have some downtime.

Make use of the local tourist attractions – you don’t need to make great efforts to
organise events. Even in a quiet country town like Market Harborough there are
plenty of places within easy reach to provide great entertainment. 

Get a few of you to travel along with the Ambassadors during the day to offer
friendship and support – you will enjoy it as much as them.

Get young people involved. There could be one if not two generations difference
between 41ers and the Ambassadors. Getting Round Table, Ladies Circle or
younger relatives involved makes sure the Ambassadors will have appropriate
activities during their stay with you – and they are not necessarily the same as what
you think they will enjoy.

SO, WHAT DID WE DO?
We kept it simple

We home hosted and involved Round Tablers and
children of 41ers.  

We used local tourist attractions.............

A Blue Badge guided tour of Market Harborough

The Richard III Exhibition and National Space Centre
in Leicester

Warwick Castle

Local eating places



And at the end of another day
out, here’s confirmation that

everybody enjoyed themselves.

If anybody wants to know more, please contact Andy Ventress on yap@41club.org 

And “Good Luck” if you decide to get involved in organising a GB&I YAP Tour. 

From all in the Market Harborough Round Table Family  

We, the Aviemore 2025 committee are delighted to invite members and guests to join
us in the Scottish Highlands between 24th and 27th April  for National Conference
2025. 

For more details and to book please visit www.scotland2025.co.uk. 

If you are attending conference solo and
would like to find another to share a hotel
room with, please email us
at conference@scotland2025.co.uk and we’ll
do our best to link folks.

We look forward to seeing you there.

ED: For more dating opportunities,
please contact.................. :-)

Aviemore

mailto:yap@41club.org
http://www.scotland2025.co.uk/
mailto:conference@scotland2025.co.uk




41 Club Ellesmere visited us from June 21st to 23rd 2024 (written by a member of
OT97 Burg Frankenstein) 

On Friday 21st June 2024, the moment we
had all been waiting for, finally arrived. For
the highly anticipated "Cultural Exchange"
with us from OT 97 Burg Frankenstein, Tom
Bunce, Andrew Pritchard, Gary Millington,
and David Webster from the 41 Club
Ellesmere arrived at Stefan's house. Our
English friends drove all the way from
Ellesmere and stayed overnight in Belgium.
Alan Birch and his wife Suzanne joined us 

 
from their exciting European trip with their motorhome and trailer. The evening kicked
off with the eagerly awaited Welcome Party in Stefan's garden. From OT 97, Agnieszka
and Peter, Fabian, Kristina, and Stefan were present, and Maria also joined the
celebration. Stefan grilled delicious food, and the cheerful group enjoyed a wonderful
time with wine and beer. 

Saturday started with a highlight - Fabian took his
guests, Andrew and Gary on an exciting tour
through Bensheim. At 1pm, we all eagerly met in
Mainz at Café Extrablatt for a delightful lunch.
Afterwards, we continued to a charity drinking
event at the RT66 stand at the Johannesfest, held
in honour of the great printing press inventor
Johannes Gutenberg. The subsequent visit to the
impressive Mainz Cathedral was overwhelming.
After a few relaxing beers by the Rhine, we
concluded the day with a cozy dinner at
Augustinerkeller. A final drink at the RT66 stand at
11pm perfectly rounded off the evening before
heading back to the hosts Stefan and Fabian. 



Help Graham and the “House of Hope”
The Round Table Family Appeal for the Ukraine

We are sure you already know that the Round Table Family has been providing much
needed humanitarian aid to the people of the Ukraine since the war started, directed
through the Round Table Family Foundation Germany (Stiftung Round Table Family
Deutschland) and in particular their Convoys of Hope. Support from 41 Clubs and
individual 41ers has been outstanding but as the war continues, help is needed even
more. That’s why the Round Table Family are at the forefront in supporting the House
of Hope, a much-needed sanctuary in Moldova for Ukrainian refugees.

IT WILL ONLY TAKE 10 MINUTES
We could tell you in detail about the House of Hope but instead of doing that, we just
ask you to pause and take 10 minutes of your time to watch a couple of videos which
will show you, far better than words, what the Round Table Family’s support means to
the House of Hope and Pastor Kirill – the driving force of the House Of Hope.

A short video presentation of progress at the
House of Hope - well 10 mins

The crowning finale of the
weekend was the farewell on
Sunday morning at Steckler’s
in Oppenheim by the Rhine.
The weather was perfect with
brilliant sunshine.
Unfortunately, it was then
time to say goodbye and our
English friends began their
journey back to Ellesmere -
time flew by! 

We are already eagerly looking
forward to next year’s visit to
Ellesmere in mid-June 2025! 

ED: By coincidence this story was added to the Newsletter whilst your editor was
in.............Ellesmere!! 



WHAT CAN YOU DO TO HELP?

You will remember that earlier in the year we told you
Graham Hunter, the Chairman of London Old Tablers Society
(LOTS) has “Taken the Pledge” for the whole of 2024 and a lot
of people have already offered to donate £10 to the House of
Hope for every stone in weight that he loses.

To date Graham has lost 2 stone but is still “Keeping the
Pledge” until the final weigh in at the 2024 European Capitals
Meeting (ECM) in Copenhagen on Saturday 28th September.

In Graham’s own words “4 stone = 25 kg or 1 bag of plaster. A
25kg bag of plaster costs approximately £10.00 at most DIY
stores, which will cover approximately 10m2 of a wall. £10.00
is how much we are asking for each stone of weight I lose
before the ECM in September. If I achieve my target, each
sponsor will have helped buy at least 4 bags of plaster.

So far, I have lost 2 stone, so each generous soul could buy 2 bags each. Help me and the
House of Hope cover those walls”.

So, join everybody who is already sponsoring Graham for as much as you want. Just email
ralph.preston99@gmail.com how much you want to sponsor him for and once we have had
the final weigh in on September 28th, we will let you know the cost of your sponsorship.

Once all the sponsorship money has been collected, we will make a donation on behalf of
“Graham’s Pledge” to the House of Hope.

Or, you can simply make a donation either as an individual or as a Club by transferring money
to London Old Tablers’ Society [“LOTS”] at 40-26-07 a/c # 01378384 with the reference “HOPE
____________” followed by your surname or Club name.

LOTS will pay the monies over to Stiftung Round Table Family Deutschland and the money will
be used directly by the Round Table Family to support House of Hope. (There are no hidden
charges so every £ raised is donated to House of Hope).

We will of course let you know the final result of Graham’s weigh in!!!

“HELP GRAHAM HELP THE HOUSE OF HOPE”.

Bob Parton (Germany Old Tablers 46 Karlsruhe) and Ralph Preston (London Old Tablers
Society)

mailto:ralph.preston99@gmail.com


Dining like a Lord

high quality 3 course a la carte menu with tea/coffee and petit fours with a very attentive
service for a very reasonable £55 per person. I am sure that many of us imagined
ourselves as lords or ladies as the portraits of royalty such as Elizabeth 1st gazed down
upon us.

Our group obviously had a good time as we were the last to leave with our souvenir
menus and the longest bill that apparently the staff had ever produced.

Yes it was an event that I never realised should have been on my bucket list. I do hope
we go again. Perhaps next time we could aim for the 10th Day of Christmas and get to
see the Lords a leaping!

Steve Hempson-Jones
Chairman of Reading Valley Veterans

June 24th 2024 was a relatively rare bright, sunny
and warm summer day when Reading Valley
Veterans 41 Club members and partners arrived
at The Houses of Parliament. After a long and
patient campaign working on phones and
computers, as difficult as getting tickets for
Glastonbury, Phil and Bob had finally hit the
jackpot. They managed to book 26 of us into the
Peers’ Dining Room for the Summer Public
Dining Experience. The Houses of Parliament
were fairly deserted as a general election had
been called for July 4th. What a privilege it was to
wander without any escort or guide around the
famous and instantly recognisable corridors of
power. Pre-dining drinks were enjoyed in the
Peers’ Guest Room Bar alongside the River
Thames. Then to the Peers’ Dining Room for a 



Kelly Clark
National Fellowship Officer

A busy summer, (if you can call it that), is fast coming to an end with all the Fellowship events
almost complete – just the National Camping & Caravan Weekend to come in September. 

We kicked it all off with the Classic Car weekend in Fareham. Thanks to Manny Martins and his
team who ably hosted us and sent us for a drive out into the countryside and through parts of
the New Forest. We savoured all the delights of the area and even encountered a small herd of
cows that we just had to sit and wait for while they decided which way they actually wanted to
go, as animals have the right of way in the New Forest.

Next up on home turf for myself was the Walking Weekend hosted by Stuart and Jane Bizley.
With a few friends from Dereham and Norwich 41 clubs at Kings Lynn, we walked around the
Sandringham estate, but sadly none of the Royal family were at home to greet us. On Sunday
we walked parts of Ken Hill Wildlife reserve (Springwatch is broadcast from here) and saw
some beautiful sights along the Norfolk coast. It was a shame that all the wildlife from the
Friday night quiz of “Name That Bird” didn't make a big appearance. A few did, but none the
less, the weather held for us for an enjoyable experience. 

The Motorcycle Weekend organised once again by Howard Gibbons in Llandrindod Wells,
completely the opposite side of the country to me, but what a great weekend! I clocked just on
700 miles from leaving home on Friday to getting back on Sunday. Some great scenery and
mountains to climb, but a bit nervy at times with the shear drops and sheep grazing on the
side of the road, especially when riding a motorbike.

Next up will be the Caravan and Camping weekend from September 13th to 15th with all
details on the website. I believe that since the late change of venue, due to unforeseen
circumstances, there are a few more places available. 

National Sporting and Social Weekend in Okehampton at the Manor House & Ashbury Hotels,
(venues we have visited before), for the weekend of 6th to 9th February. Bookings are now
open – see article in Newsletter. 

National Conference in Aviemore from 24th - 27th April. A great weekend of events is planned
for this trip into Scotland. 

All of these events are great to attend and a great deal of thanks goes to all who had a hand in
organising them. These events have lots in common, the main one being Fellowship and as
usual at all 41 Club events, the banter flows throughout the whole weekend. It was also very
encouraging to see new people coming along to these events there is so much to take away
from them with smiles all round for everyone. 
I look forward to reading the various reports from people who were there in the newsletter
and magazine. 
If you are interested in organising one of the above events or even have an idea for another
weekend, then please drop me a line to Fellowship @41club.org. 
 Next year's events are on the events page on the website. The Classic Car weekend is open for
bookings in Norwich, June 6th to 8th 2025. The Walking Weekend, Guernsey, 2nd to 6th
October and there will be options for staying longer available. Motorcycle Weekend,
Bournemouth 18th to 20th July. YiCF, Kelly





41 Club National Sports and Social Weekend 

Our annual Sports and Social weekend returns to the Ashbury & Manor Hotels in
Okehampton, Devon over the weekend of 6th to 9th February 2025 and promises to be

an excellent weekend of sporting excellence and fun and fellowship. 

The Ashbury hotel is set in the heart of Devon and boasts the title of 9th largest golf
resort in the world and with its sister hotel the Manor House only 2 miles away, both
hotels offer an outstanding choice of over 70 different sports, craft, leisure and spa

activities. NSSW attendees will be able to use all the facilities including the spa at either
hotel including playing golf on Friday and Sunday as well as playing in the Saturday

golfing competition.

For those wishing to be crowned overall NSSW 2025 champion, participants must enter
at least 3 sporting events. Details of all events will be made nearer the time but will

include archery, curling, badminton, darts, ten pin bowling, table tennis, green bowls,
novelty bowls, a novelty event, adventure golf, rifle and pistol shooting plus several

more.

For those who only want to attend the sports and Saturday presentation dinner we are
offering 1 night accommodation sharing a twin room for £105pp (£140 pp single room)

this includes Sat eve meal and breakfast on the Sunday 

The standard 2-night packages Friday to Sunday are priced at £230pp for single
occupancy or £190pp sharing a twin room which includes Dinner B&B plus lunch on the

Saturday. 

For those who want to make most of the facilities 3-night packages are available, priced
at £310pp single occupancy and £255 sharing in a twin room. This package includes

Dinner B&B plus lunch on both Friday and Saturday.

Further details are and booking forms are available at stevejames@41club.org

mailto:stevejames@41club.org


Insurance Review

Accidents do happen - and so do claims! 

During the past few months, we have reviewed our insurance programme to ensure
that clubs and members are protected as well as possible. This includes increasing
our Public Liability cover to £20m, particularly for national and large regional and
charitable events, reflecting increases in payout awards and the ‘No Blame’ culture. 

To assist clubs, we have published several documents providing information on our
current arrangements and advice on running events - the main one being the 41
Club Insurance Guide 2024 /25, which can be found on the website. 

This provides a summary of the policies and automatic cover being provided for the
majority of activities arranged by clubs. However, as with all insurance policies there
are always exclusions and conditions in respect of specific activities and examples of
these, where special arrangements are required are also included. 

It recommended that clubs read the insurance guide as cover may need to be
reviewed to meet the requirements of individual club, area and / regional events,
especially if they are potentially hazardous or high-risk activities. 

Should questions arise please email insurance@41club.co.uk in the first instance or
contact our insurance brokers Bartlett’s – contact details on page 4 of the guide.

Other documents available on the website: 

41club Event Organisers Manual 

41club Event Planning Tool 

Health and Safety 

41club TWIMC (To whom it may concern) letter providing written evidence of our
Public Liability cover often required by third parties where events are being held. 
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